New England Lace Group Meeting, 21 June 2014

Executive Board Attendance: Sharon Sacco, President; Marjorie Dashef, Member-at-Large; Susan Landry, Librarian

Executive Board absent: position Bryce Wolf, Vice President; Patty Foley, Treasurer and Membership; Clerk unfilled

Member and Guest Attendees:

Linda Lane, Jim Martin, Rita Bartholomew, Zipporah Drozdowicz

The meeting was called to order at 11:20

President - Sharon Sacco:

Annual Reports – Treasurer and membership reports were not available. No. of members is 93

President's report – All empty positions filled

Non-Profit efforts discussed

VP Report

Member at Large – Marjorie Dashef Trend of volunteer hours over past several years was noted Volunteer opportunities were mentioned

Librarian – Susan Landry Status of library was discussed

Publications

Cost of printing newsletter discussed including postage for those not using emails Cost of Brochure printing discussed

No formal retreat report. It was mentioned that the silent auction raised over \$900 Discussion on retreat survey discussed about satisfaction with teaching, vending and venue Susan Landry volunteered for this task

Bylaws Committee members announced: Jill Hawkins, Sharon Sacco, Hanka Robertson and Marjorie Dashef

Election of VP and Treasurer/membership held:

Jim Martin elected as new VP Barbara Morrow elected as new Treasurer and Membership

Reminder that Creative Arts Entries due by Aug. $1^{\rm st}$

Website – 8300 hits since inception

Discussion forums being deactivated

Last posting to member's lace in gallery was in 2013 so members are being encouraged to post

NELG has a facebook page with link to website

Respectively submitted by Marjorie Dashef.